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countries. The customer base knows what good
service is, and has come to expect it in all organi-
zations. Improving customer service in the public
sector is a very useful productivity improvement
focus area. However, management must recognize
that improvement in customer interface must be
matched by process improvement for the internal
customer as well, or the customer service value
will be lost and amount to nothing more than
“smile training” because the support processes
will still remain chaotic and underperforming
unless the customer service focus is systemic.

Improving customer service provides a produc-
tivity improvement leap, reduces waiting time and
costs to clients, and results in a flow to a more
profitable private sector, which pays the taxes to
support the public sector.

As a footnote, Australia Post was able to retain
its internal postage rate at the same price for 10
years through its (quality service) productivity
gains. This productivity improvement has had a
direct impact on customer costs, resulting in
improved profitability. It is one of the most
admired enterprises in Australia and a public-
sector organization.

...... by Richard Barton

November 2003

6 November
APO Secretary-General Takashi Tajima attended a symposium on the “IT Revolution and
Transformation of Society,” organized by the Institute for International Policy Studies,
Tokyo.

7 November
Received Mr. Arif Zaman, Research Fellow, Centre for Organisation Reputation and
Relationships, Henley Management College, UK, who paid a courtesy visit to the
Secretariat.

12 November
Attended the “Panasonic Environmental Forum 2003,” Tokyo. The Secretary-General was
accompanied by the following staff members from the Secretariat Environment
Department: Director Augustine Koh, Senior Program Officer Takuki Murayama, and
Program Officer Setsuko Miyakawa.

18 November
Attended the opening session of the Working Party Meeting on Redesigning Integrated
Community Development held in the APO Secretariat, 18–20 November.

Later in the afternoon, the Secretary-General attended a symposium on “Economic
Cooperation in East Asia,” organized by the Nihon Keizai Shimbun, Inc., Japan Center
for Economic Research, Ministry of Economy, Trade and Industries, and Japan External
Trade Organization.

19 November
Received Prof. Ahsan Iqbal of M.A. Jinnah University and Chairman of the Better
Pakistan Foundation, who paid a courtesy visit to the APO Secretariat.

25–26 November
Attended the APO 4th Asian Forum on Venture Business in Osaka, Japan, where he pre-
sented the welcome address. Among other speakers at the opening session was Osaka
Governor Fusae Ohta.

From the
SECRETARY-GENERAL’S

schedule

(L-R) Secretary-General Tajima, Prof. Iqbal, and Dr. Saeed, APO
Program Officer (Agriculture)
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